

August 13, 2020

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as the **HEALTH DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE PROGRAMS REVOLVING FUND**, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$3,000 is hereby authorized for **FISCAL YEAR 2021**.

Sincerely,



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

August 20, 2020

ORDERED, that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as the **HEALTH DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE PROGRAMS REVOLVING FUND**, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$3,000 is hereby authorized for **FISCAL YEAR 2021**.



HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L. ANDRADE, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D. SARAH MORRIS, M.D.

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH DAMON O. CHAPLIN

MEMO

Date: July 2, 2020

To: Ari Sky, Chief Financial Officer

From: Kristine Cunningham, Administrative Manager

Re: Revolving Account 1204

At your request, I am submitting the Health Department's Revolving Fund, which must be approved by the City Council for FY21

The Fines and Forfeiture Revolving Fund - 1204 was originally designated to receive fines from lead violations. We no longer enforce the lead poison provisions of the lead law. We did not collect any revenue in FY20.

The revenue source for this account going forward will be supported by fines collected throughout the year in accordance with our Environmental Health Code Enforcement requirements. The estimated revenue for FY21 is \$3000.00.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions.